John Newbery Elementary Title 1 Schoolwide Parent Involvement Policy


One of the principle goals at John Newbery Elementary is to encourage a high degree of involvement of parents in the education of their children in partnership with staff and other stakeholders.  There is a substantial body of research that parent involvement improves student learning.

Parent participation:  Each parent/guardian and student will be asked to sign a jointly developed school-parent compact that outlines how the parents, teachers, principal and students will share responsibility for improved student achievement.  This document, John Newbery Elementary Schoolwide Parent Involvement Policy, will be made available to all parents/guardians at our school through our website, our Fall newsletter and by request.

Keeping parents informed:  Parents will be informed of their child’s progress: 1) at conferences in October and/or March;  2) trimester report cards; 3) progress reports from Special Programs and Special Education when that is applicable; 4) phone calls; 5) individually arranged conferences as needed;  6) a monthly newsletter from our principal; 7) Monday packets; 8) school website;  9) our reader board;  and email as appropriate.   All communication with parents is available in English and Spanish.

Informing parents/guardians of student’s services:  Parents of all children at John Newbery Elementary will be informed via the principal’s newsletter of our  available intervention programs.  Parents of individual students that are served within programs (Bilingual, Migrant, Title 1 Reading ) will receive individual notification.

